
Marshall University Marshall University 

Marshall Digital Scholar Marshall Digital Scholar 

The Cutting Edge The Society of American Fight Directors 

6-2005 

The Cutting Edge, May/June 2005, Vol. 15 Issue 3 The Cutting Edge, May/June 2005, Vol. 15 Issue 3 

The Society of American Fight Directors 

Follow this and additional works at: https://mds.marshall.edu/cutting 

 Part of the Acting Commons, Other Theatre and Performance Studies Commons, Performance 

Studies Commons, and the Theatre History Commons 

Recommended Citation Recommended Citation 
The Society of American Fight Directors, "The Cutting Edge, May/June 2005, Vol. 15 Issue 3" (2005). The 
Cutting Edge. 62. 
https://mds.marshall.edu/cutting/62 

This Newsletter is brought to you for free and open access by the The Society of American Fight Directors at 
Marshall Digital Scholar. It has been accepted for inclusion in The Cutting Edge by an authorized administrator of 
Marshall Digital Scholar. For more information, please contact zhangj@marshall.edu, beachgr@marshall.edu. 









PAGE4 

Rumble in the Rockies v -
Bigger and Better than Ever 

THE CllTl'ING EDGE 

On February 18, the staff of the fifth annual Rumble in the Rockies began assembling at the Denver 
Performing Arts Center. Staff and Teachers came from Chicago, New York, Seattle, Indiana, Florida, Los 
Angeles and North Carolina. After being ferried from the airport by Teaching Assistant Benaiah Anderson, 
CT's Paul Steger & John Tovar and Teaching Assistant Darrell Rushton joined CT Geoff "Jefe" Kent, Fight 
Master Dale Girard and CT Robert Westley at the Center, where they met the rest of the staff (TA Carol 
Roscoe, and Interns Ambrose Ferber, Brynna Jourdan, Kate Dillingham, Maggie Marlin, Melissa Ruchong 
and Shauna Beauchamp) tor a brief introduction followed by the Dale and Kent Show. Girard and Jefe took 
the staff through an hour long "Fast, Furious, Hard and Sharp" class before everyone paired up with their 
TA's and began teaching each other their lesson plans. After another hour or so, everyone retired to the 
Red Rocks pub for some nourishment brew-pub style. 

The next day saw the 26 participants taken through a wide range of classes, from CT Michelle Ladd's (who 
flew in from LA that AM) exciting class on motion-capture fighting to Robert Westley's "Running into Things" 
(If you have never had Westley throw you over a table; you should). Other exciting classes were FM 
Girard's "Stockyard Single Sword" which taught student some of the old-school, Paddy Crane style stock 
choreographic phrases, Paul Steger's "Beat 'em and Burn 'em Broadsword" which took a short choreo­
graphic phrase and broke all the standard patterns of Broadsword Choreography, and Geoff Kent's class on 
gun safety, "Bang, Bang You're NOT Dead", a topic of much interest given the SAFD's new proposed class 
on the subject. 

Worn out, the workshop retired to the Old Chicago Pub for pizza, beer, cigars and the opportunity to not 
watch the NBAAII Star Game, rejoining the next morning tor a second day of classes, most of which repeat­
ed so that all the participants got a chance to try every class. Other classes of note were the fun-filled 
"Beginning Swashbuckling" (team taught by Benaiah Anderson and Darrell Rushton) where students 
learned to be "Smarter, faster, stronger and sexier than their opponents-even while losing!", Paul Steger 
taught several classes on acting the fight, including "Geez, that Hurt" and "Anger Management", Dale Girard 
taught Advanced Sword and Shield with John Tovar and Michelle and Jefe taught "Ladd's Badd Case of 
Rapiers." The day closed with a performance by Pauly ''The Lemur" Steger, who treated the assembled 
crowd to his brand of amazing and clever Mime work. Staff adjourned to dinner at Bucco di Beppos, where 
they ate and drank far too much. 

The assembled parties re-assembled after Huevos Rancheros at Sam's Bar and Grille the next morning for 
an amazing all day workshop on film fighting; team taught by Dale Girard, Paul Steger, and Michelle Ladd. 
The students were taught a short fight, some film vocabulary and given the opportunity to rehearse on-cam­
era and watch their work. Ladd, Girard and Steger stressed the technical and acting aspects demanded of 
the medium, and all the students got a chance to try working on camera. After lunch, the three teachers 
split up, each with a Teaching Assistant as a DP and an intern tor Foley Sound, rehearsed and shot their 
scenes (some of which had as many as 9 camera angles) and re-grouped to watch them together. All the 
participants were very pleased with what they worked on, and the workshop came to a close with the TA's 
and Interns given a chance to renew several weapons, coached by Robert Westley and Geoff Kent, adju­
dicated by Fight Master Girard. Look for those results in the next Fight Master! 

All in all, everyone who worked or took class at the Rumble in the Rockies felt satisfied they had earned an 
excellent experience. The teachers in particular were very generous with each other, sharing styles, meth­
ods and pedagogy about the way to instruct students in the art of stage combat, and the students received 
a huge range of classes, instructors and learning opportunities at the Rumble in the Rockies. If you haven't 
made it out to Denver for this workshop, make it a point to attend. Don't make me pretend to beat you up! 

Thanks to Darrell Rushton for submitting this article to the CE 
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Stage Combat Workshop at LA Tech 
The fourteenth annual SAFD sanctioned Stage Combat Workshop at Louisiana Tech University was a huge 
success. Traditionally held on Easter Weekend and sponsored by FD / Theatre faculty member Mark "Rat" 
Guinn and the Tech Theatre Players the "Crawfish Boil" as the workshop is affectionately referred to con­
vened on the campus of Louisiana Tech in Ruston, Louisiana. 

For two days, fifty students, mostly from the south east were treated to classes in everything from basic falls, 
intermediate broadsword, single rapier, sword & shield, silat, double stick, whip cracking, quarterstaff, kung 
fu single sword, rapier and dagger, knife fighting, competition fencing, transmogrification, body mapping and 
advanced small sword techniques. 

On hand to provide expert instruction together with Mr. Guinn were old vets FM Michael G. Chin, FDs k. 
Jenny Jones, Bob Macdougall, Scot Mann, CTs Tiza Garland, Mike Mahaffey, Neil Massey and Paul Steger. 
Also teaching were Guest Artists Ann Donahue, Don Stevens and from the British Society CT Cameron 
Kendrick. As an added bonus the teaching staff was rounded out by brand new graduates of the recently 
concluded 2004 Teaching Training Workshop: Jason Armit, Jacki Blakeney, Al Foote Ill, Adam Mclean and 
Christina Traister. 

Sunny seventy degree weather mixed with intermittent thunderstorms could not dampen the spirits of those 
in attendance. The workshop ended with the customary Easter Sunday Crawfish feast. A great time was had 
by all. We look forward to next year. 

Ranv Recoverv Report 
CT Mark "Rat" Guinn is alive and well in Louisiana! As many of you know by now, Rat had an aneurism this 
past February on the eve of the Winter Wonderland Workshop in Chicago. Of course that didn't stop him 
from teaching class the following morning. It soon became apparent that something serious was going on 
though, and after a trip to the emergency room he was admitted to the hospital for surgery. Rat's son, Jake, 
was in Chicago with him for the workshop, and on the day of the surgery his wife, Katie, and Rat's father 
came into town also. It was fortunate that he was in Chicago at the time because Northwestern Memorial 
Hospital is one of the best in the country for treating cerebral hemorrhages. Initially the doctors told him he 
would be in the hospital for 3 weeks, but they released him after only two weeks; a testament to his strength 
and desire to get out of that hospital gown (although it was quite becoming). 

Recovering from brain surgery is a long and arduous path, but Rat continues to do amazingly well. He is 
off all the medication at this point and although he says he still tires more quickly than he is used to, he is 
getting stronger all the time. He is back at work on a limited basis teaching as much as he can. Those of 
us that got to spend time with him at the Stage Combat Workshop at Louisiana Tech over Easter Weekend 
were pleased to see how well he was doing, how good he looked, and how well he was healing. FD Scot 
Mann thoughtfully provided Rat with a pair of baseball caps with zippers sewn in to allow the easy display 
of the surgical scar! 

More than anything else, Rat would like to express his appreciation to everyone in the SAFD for the out­
pouring of love and support that he and his family experienced during this ordeal. They are grateful for all 
the cards, e-mails, gifts and phone calls from everyone checking in to see how they were doing and if there 
was any way to help. He said that it has been truly overwhelming to realize how much of a family our organ­
ization is and how much the SAFD cares for and takes care of its own. 

On behalf of the SAFD, I would like to say how thankful we are to see you doing so well Rat, and wish you 
the speediest recovery. You have our Jove, support and well wishes. 


